
 

                             

      VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK   

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 

    THURSDAY JULY 13, 2021 

 

PRESENT: Chairman David Salko, Lucia Tatavitto, Karen Kligman, Robert Stark, Andres Garcia, 

Tom Murphy Mayor, Jerry Barberio Village Manager, P.O. Charles Deshensky Liaison 

 

 

ABSENT: Sharon Torres, Kelly Wenstrup, Trustee Liaison to Traffic Commission, Andy LaRocco Fire 

Dept. Liaison  

 

 

Chairman David Salko called to order the meeting at 7:02 p.m. 

 

 

            New Business – NONE 

 

 

        

            Old Business    

 

 

 

1. Mamaroneck Avenue- Pedestrian’s traffic improvements going towards White plains where the 

curb is, to make that a median strip Jerry will ask the county to look into it. County discussed 

looks like we are slated to receive $100,000 grant. Per. Jerry meeting to be setup with Kevin 

Rosman for October. Dan reported that we did get funding for phase one. Done (Leave on) 

 

2. Walking assessment was done for Fenimore Road and Prospect and Maple and Munro Avenue. 

Lisa Nelson concerns with going in and out of her driveway. Dan spoke to Matt and said that it 

was part of the capital project. Did not discussed at July’s meeting. (Leave on)                       

 

3. Orienta Avenue – 4 Way Stop Discussed Dan to request crash data from chief. Dan will forward 

to TC when he receives it. Did not Discussed at July’s meeting. (Leave on) 

 

4. Walter’s Hot Dogs – Crosswalk – Resident Katharine DeCicco attended the meeting and is 

requesting if they could put back the crosswalk in front of Walter’s and the High School on 

Palmer. When they paved Palmer, they never put it back. Kelly will talk to Jerry to have them 

put it back. George Latimer stopped by the TC zoom meeting and Kelly asked if he could have 

the crosswalk put back on Palmer Avenue, connecting the rear of Mamaroneck High School to 

Walter’s hot dog stand. George said he will take care of it. Kelly emailed George Latimer and Cc 

Catherine Parker. Did not discussed at July’s meeting. Kelly sent follow to George Latimer 

(Leave on) 

 



 

5. South Barry Avenue and Guion Resident Steve Trifilette attended the meeting with concerns cars 

speeding down South Barry, resident would like to see a stop sign at the corner of South Barry 

and Guion Drive. Chief Sandra Driuzza said speed trailer was put back to collect data with the 

lights off. Discussed at July’s meeting. Mini–walking assessment in the spring. (Leave on) 

 

6. Mamaroneck Avenue – Brixmore Shopping Center Intersection – Resident Allison Stabile 

attended TC meeting with concerns entering and exiting the shopping and making a left onto 

New Street. David will email Dan to see if when making a left onto New Street the county can 

add a left turn arrow. Dan will follow up with the county. Did not discussed at July’s meeting.  

(Leave on) 

 

7. N. Barry Avenue and Brook Street Intersection – Stop Sign – Kelly emailed Police Chief for 

crash data. Chief Sandra DiRuzza said there was negative results from the past 5 years. Resident 

Tim Grant attended meeting and has concerns with speeding something needs to be done. Dan 

will contact Chief Sandra DiRuzza. Chief DiRuzza suggested the village to look into a sign with 

flashing lights. The Board suggested to remove 2 spaces on the right side and left side going 

down N.Barry and resident Tim Grant will ask residents if they agree. Did not discussed at July’s 

(Leave on) 

 

8. Taylors Lane and Colonial Court – Resident Lindsay Reitzes attended TC meeting with concerns 

Taylor’s Lane, Colonial Ct. and Barrymore speeding in those areas. Kelly emailed Police Chief 

for crash data. Chief Sandra DiRuzza said there was negative results from the past 5 years. Chief 

will also attempt to have the speed trailer to Taylors Lane. The data was negative. Also, 

installation of a sidewalk on the east side. Discussed at July’s meeting. Walking assessment in 

September. (Leave on) 

 

9. Waverly and Ogden – Resident emailed Sally with concerns of Waverly and Ogden dangerous 

corner, resident asked if a stop sign on Waverly and no parking her to corner to help with 

visibility. Dan will contact traffic engineer to take a look at the area to see if they could do any 

improvements. Jerry will talk to Sally to get the contact information for the resident and call 

them. Discussed at July’s meeting. (Leave on) 

 

10. Resident Angela LaSorsa and Gina Damore attended meeting regarding 318 Ward Ave. signage 

no parking Remove old signage and add mew signage and repaint No Painting. Discussed at 

July’s meeting. Passes unanimously 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

2021-1 Aristide Zurbuch resident lives at the corner of Alda Road 

and South Barry Avenue where there are 2 stop signs. Residents 

are requesting for a 3rd stop sign at the intersection there was a 

stop sign there years ago they would like the stop sign back at 

the intersection. Jerry village will put a work order in to have 

stop sign put up. 

 

2021-2 Chris Jager Fire Council has concerns about Lester Ave, 

dead end parking to the North Shore Farms property. David will 

send email to Fire Council. Discussed at July’s meeting. (Leave 

On) David will email Fire Council. 

 

2021-3 2021-3    Prospect Avenue – Email from Kelly would like 

to renew   our discussion to move the parking on Prospect from 

the West side to the East side running from Mt.Pleasant all the 

way through to Heathcote. Passes unanimously  

 

2021-4 Royal Place and Old Post Road – Resident has concerns 

with driving on Old Post Rd. making a right onto Royal place 

you cannot see due to overgrown hedges. Royal Place and Old 

Post Road. Send to Code Enforcement. 

 

 

 

 

Minutes 

 

July 2021  

 

 

         June Minutes approved motion passed unanimously  

 

 

Next Traffic Meeting – Thursday August 12, 2021 7:00 pm. 

 

 

        Cutoff for agenda items will be August 2, 2021. 

 

 

        Adjourned at 8:50 

 

 

 
         PREPARED BY:                                                         RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 
         Lucia Tatavitto                                           Agostino A. Fusco 
                                                                                             Clerk-Treasurer  
 


